TWENTY-FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
SEPTEMBER 20, 2015
True wisdom comes from god.
Although most of us can point to a person in our lives whom we consider wise, we are using a human standard to measure wisdom. True wisdom, however, comes from God and enables us to live as intended by our Creator. Jesus teaches us to seek a childlike faith so that we are able to readily accept the truth, which sets us free. 
+   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +  +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   + +  

ALTAR SERVERS THIS WEEK @ 7:30 A.M.

Natalie Antonucci & Luke St. Jacques
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2nd ~ Jessica Palatino & Andrew Wurszt

1st ~ Cortney L. Kirk & Dino P. Innarelli
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MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS

September 21, Monday   

7:30 AM
(Rosemary Boucher – Sue Avery

September 22, Tuesday   


7:30 AM
(Octave Gosselin (B’Day Rem.) – His Son


(Rosemary Boucher (7th Ann.) – A Friend
September 23, Wednesday 

7:30 AM
(Joseph Thibault (64th Ann.) – His Daughter, 



   Jeannette

September 24, Thursday  

7:30 AM
(Jean Campbell – Michele & Tad
September 25, Friday 

7:30 AM
(Antonio Alves – His Family


(Thomas Ahearn – His Wife & Family
September 26, Saturday  

4:00 PM
(Jose Lourenco & Amelias Intentions - Amelia


(Leo Vigneault – His Family
September 27, Sunday  

7:30 AM
(Jim Lavoie – Rose Cira & Family


(Roger A. Grondin - John & Terry Teixeira

9:15 AM
(Louis & Rita Rielle – Dot Ahearn


(Paul Coache (B’Day Rem.) – His Nieces & Nephews

11:00 AM
(Virgilio & Aurora Correia – Mr. & Mrs. Pereira


(Ramiro & Jesuina Ribeiro – Their Family

5:00 PM
(Mary & Omer Bernardo – Mr. & Mrs. Dumont


(Domingos Martins – His Family
T
WENTY-FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
God chooses, from among the royal priesthood of the faithful, a few to serve Him in a special way and to serve their brothers and sisters. This life is the ministry of a priest, sister, brother or deacon. If you feel God is calling you to one such vocation, call Fr. Gary Dailey at 413-452-0816 or email: g.dailey@diospringfield.org   www.myvocation.com 
THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH

Monday, September 21, 2015


6:30 p.m.
Boy Scouts Troop Meeting – (ER)
Tuesday, September 22, 2015


6:30 p.m.
Bereavement Support Group – (ZR)


Wednesday, September 23, 2015   

3:00 p.m.
Youth Group – (JR/ER)

6:00 p.m.
Evening Prayer – (C)

6:30 p.m.
Holy Mother Choir Rehearsal – (C)

6:30 p.m.
Scripture Reflection – (ZR)

Thursday, September 24, 2015


6:15 p.m.
Life Teen Choir Rehearsal – (C)


6:30 p.m.
Pack Night – (FLBH)


7:00 p.m.
R.C.I.A. – (ZR)

Friday, September 25, 2015

6:00 p.m.
Evening Prayer – (C)

Sunday, September 27, 2015


8:00 a.m.
Take & Eat Program – (FLBH)

12:15 p.m.
Baptisms – (C)


4:00 p.m.
Life Teen – (FLBH)

~ Key code ~

(C) = Church (R) = Rectory (S) = School (H) = School Hall (ER) = Elizabeth Room (ZR) = Zechariah Room, (JR) = Jordan Room 

(FLBH) = Fr. Larry Boucher Hall 
4
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St. Elizabeth Parish has committed to a 12 hour prayer vigil at the Springfield location from 6:00 A.M. until 6:00 P.M. on Thursday October 8th, 2015. Two or more parishioners will be present each hour to quietly and prayerfully bring God’s presence and power to that location. There will be sign-up sheets at the exits after Mass for any of God’s people who want to be there for one hour and take part in this life-saving peaceful vigil. Your commitment to a one hour prayer slot will be pleasing to God, increase your commitment to a Culture of Life, and give visible witness to the community. For further information you may call either John Moynihan at 589-7460 or Kathy Lawrence at the rectory at 583-3467.
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Phone #: 413-583-4204

PLEASE NOTE:

In order for your child to receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation and First Eucharist he/she must be enrolled in a CCD program for a minimum of 2 years prior to receiving the Sacraments.

To receive the sacrament of Confirmation
He/she must be enrolled in a CCD program for

Grades 9, 10 & 11 

(Students in Catholic school, only need to attend Gr. 11)
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S
T. NICK’S CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
Our parish St Nick's Christmas Bazaar will be held this year on November 7th from 9:00-4:00pm in our Center. Charge for an 8 foot table is $40 - payable with your application. Tables are reserved on a first come basis .To request an application please call Pat Flaherty at 589-9203 or John Dryjowicz at 547-8971. WE STILL HAVE A FEW TABLES AVAILABLE.
T
HANK YOU
This month we thank Alpha Oil & Tony & Penny’s for sponsoring our bulletin. Alpha Oil is located at 2440 Boston Road in Wilbraham, MA. Contact them at 596-4583 for Premium Fuel Oil, Heating & Cooling Sales & Service.  Tony & Penny’s Restaurant & Catering. Serving lunch & dinner; banquet facilities. They are located at 16 Canterbury Street in Ludlow, MA. Call them at 583-6351. Please see the back of our bulletin for all of our sponsors!
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T

EAMS OF OUR LADY
“Marriage is a living sign that truly communicates the love of Christ and the Church.”  Christopher West
Married couples, how bright is your “sign of love” to the parish and the world around you? If you need a stronger bulb, we may be able to help. Please call Gary & Gloria Bourbeau @ 589-0644 to learn more about Teams of Our Lady (T.O.O.L.). This just might be the most important thing you’ve ever done for your marriage. 
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Suggested prayer for your family today: “My God, let me know and love you, so that I may find my happiness.” (attributed to St. Augustine)
SCRIPTURE REFLECTION
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Join us on Wednesday's @ 6:30 p.m. in the Zechariah Room

Readings for September 20, 2015
First Reading: Wisdom 2:12, 17-20
Wicked people discuss their anger at the just one, because they do not like being reproached for their evil ways. They want to see if He is the Son of God, so they decide to torture Him and see if God will come to defend Him. They decide to condemn Him to a shameful death and see if the claims are true that God will take care of Him. 
Second Reading: James 3:16---4:3
James discusses the importance of avoiding jealousy and strife. People should strive for peace and justice instead of concentrating on material pleasures which can tempt people to sin to obtain whatever they desire. 
Gospel: Mark 9:30-37 
Jesus again attempts to prepare His disciples for His death and resurrection, although they do not yet fully understand. They had been arguing over who was the most important one, but Jesus tells them whoever wants to rank first must be willing to remain a servant to all. He also tells them that anyone who welcomes a child in His name welcomes both Him and God. 
Readings for September 27, 2015  

Reading 1:     
Reading 11:  
Gospel:       
WE ARE IN NEED OF MINISTERS AT THESE MASSES:
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EM’s: 8 @ 4:00  4 @ 7:30  1 @ 9:15  8 @ 11:00  3 @ 5:00

Ushers: 14 @ 4:00  9 @ 7:30  13 @ 9:15  6 @ 11:00  

15 @ 5:00   Greeters: 8 @ 4:00  8 @ 9:15  7 @ 5:00

Lectors: 1 @ 4:00  2 @ 11:00  2 @ 5:00
Please call Genny Santos at 283-5228
D
RIVE THRU DINNERS
The next drive thru dinner will be held on Thursday, October 1, 2015 from 4:30pm – 6:30pm. Dinner choices are chicken parmesan or eggplant parmesan. Pasta, salad and a roll. Pick up your dinner from the SJB Pastoral Center by calling 459-7435 or emailing rsaloio@juno.com and your meal will be brought out to you.
Cost is $7 per individual serving or family meal deal- $25 per 4 servings (mix and match) all proceeds benefit the St. Elizabeth Youth Ministry.
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G

OOD SEARCH

Every time you use GoodSearch as your search engine we earn money. Please tell your family and friends.

S

T. JOHN THE BAPTIST SCHOOL WEBSITE

http://www.sjbludlow.org/
W

AYS TO SUPPORT ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST SCHOOL
PRAYER

St. John the Baptist is a Ministry of St. Elizabeth Parish. Please keep us in your prayers as we continue to provide a Catholic education in the Ludlow area.
ANNUAL FUND 

The Annual Fund is the cornerstone of giving to St. John the Baptist School. The Annual Fund comprises unrestricted giving from all sources that support all school programs and activities. Teacher salaries, subject books, technology and building maintenance are all funded in part by annual giving. The school can put such gifts to use in areas where they are most needed.

Tuition Assistance Funds
The Elaine McVicar Scholarship Fund was established in 1992 to honor the 36 years of dedicated and loving service that “Mrs. McVicar” gave to St. John the Baptist School as a second-grade teacher. She taught and touched the lives of over 1,000 students. Awards are made annually based solely on financial need.

The Gerard W. and Bernadette A. Bourbeau Memorial Scholarship Fund was established in 2000 to benefit families with two or more students currently attending St. John the Baptist School. Awards are made annually based on financial need. 

Named Scholarships: 
With a gift of $10,000 or more (paid over a period of up to four years), you can create a scholarship endowment that will continue to support the educational opportunities for SJB School students in perpetuity. You also have the option of setting award preferences to benefit students with particular characteristics, economic or family situations, academic aspirations or achievements, or extracurricular interests. 
The funds you contribute to your endowment will be invested in a diversified portfolio that seeks to protect the principal, keep up with inflation, and generate an annual scholarship distribution.
With your gift comes the opportunity to name the scholarship, allowing you to secure your own legacy, or forever memorialize a family member, teacher, colleague, friend or mentor in a very meaningful way.

LOTTERY CALENDAR WINNERS ( 2015
08/31/2015
Bob Picard
$20
09/01/2015
Veronica Wyllie
$20
09/02/2015
Joan Joly
$20
09/03/2015
Niko Baltazar
$20
09/04/2015
Tom Pippa
$20
09/05/2015
Tony & Christine Martins
$20
09/06/2015
Joseph Maciejewski
$50

2

016 SJBS LOTTERY CALANDERS ~ COMING SOON 
St. John the Baptist School will be selling its 2016 Lottery Calendars very soon. Each Lottery Calendar gives you 365 chances to win over $15,000 in cash prizes during 2015. The Calendars are $20 each and can be purchased through the students of our school or at the Rectory ($18 for seniors 65 and over) and all the proceeds will support SJBS’ mission to “Nurture and Challenge our Students in Spirit, Mind and Body”. We are grateful for your continuing support!

U

PCOMING FUNDRAISERS

We will be selling Taste of Western Mass Activity and Dining Booklets from October – Christmas. These books sell for $25 and we receive a 50% profit. Lottery Calendars will be sold starting in November and sold through Christmas; however, we sell them all year long. We will be selling Butter Braid Pastries for Easter delivery. Magazines will be an ongoing fundraiser. If you are in need of a magazine or need to renew one, please purchase them on our website. Don’t forget about the 5K in May

S

AINT JOHN THE BAPTIST SCHOOL
In loving memory of Thomas Ahearn
              $175.00 – Family & Friends
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PAGHETTI DINNER 

Our monthly spaghetti dinner will be held on Tuesday, October13, 2015 from 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. in the St. John the Baptist Pastoral Center’s Fr. Larry Boucher Hall. We are in need of New volunteers. If you can spare an hour or so please consider helping us.  We need help on Monday for set-up and Tuesday for making salads etc. Please call Sue or Mike Crowther at 589-1470. 
PLEASE KEEP THEM IN YOUR PRAYERS: 
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Alice Besaw, Alice Lavoie, Alice Phoenix, Ana & Manuel Branco, Anne Gallant, Bev Kenny, Boynton Family, Brianna Grimaldi, Chelsea, Claire Lebel, Conciecoâ Gleason, Cynthia Kielbania, Denise Chartier, Donald Laramee, Donald Zulch, Doris Dube, Ed & Marilyn Haryasz, Evelyn P. Ely, Francies Baldwin, Fr.Francis Manning, Fred Mansfield, Frederico Clemente, Harry Samir, Holly Dennis, Howard Pearce, Izaac Roul Tavares Escribano, Jeannette Morency, Jill Pellerin, Joe Argentine, Joe Leclerc, Judy Chenaille, Katie Doyle, Kay Coelho, Kerri McCauley, Kristen Savoie, Larry Auffrey, Jr, Laura Setliffe, Marie Helene Delisle, Marty Topor, Michael Moreau, Michel Bernatchez, Nicole Dennis, Pat Molé, Pauline Monette, Peter Zima, Reese Parente, Richard Hirt, Rita DeGray, Roland A. Corbeil, Samuel, Sergio Pereira, Steve Mallett, Tommy Dinelle, Victor Bonventre, Vinnie Verducci, W.M.
The repose of the souls of Deborah Santos-Dempsey, 

Harvey Savoie
To add or remove a name to the prayer box please call the Rectory during regular business hours at 583-3467 

or via email at stelizabethrectory@yahoo.com
O
N-LINE SURVEY
Pope Francis in his encyclical The Joy of the Gospel continually raises the need for the Church to reach out to people----in a spirit of welcome, understanding and mercy.
     The Diocese of Springfield under the leadership of Bishop Rozanski has begun planning for an evangelization process designed to reach out to those who may be disenfranchised in some way, inviting them to Rediscover their Spiritual Roots. It is our hope that this process will encourage people to take a fresh look at our church and faith tradition. 

In order for us to plan an effective program we need to hear from you about your experiences with the church, the strengths you perceive and the areas which cause you difficulty or may need more attention.

Please consider participating in and sharing with local family and friends an on-line survey now available which will help us understand these issues. It is open through October 5 to all active and inactive Catholics, as well as non-Catholics who work and collaborate with our faith community. The survey can be accessed through both diospringfield.org and iobserve.org.  Thank you in advance for sharing your thoughts with us!

PRAYER FOR OUR TROOPS

Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. Protect them as they protect us. Bless them and their families for the selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need, and bring them home safely. May their sacrifices bring about a lasting and just peace in all lands. I ask this in the name of Jesus, 
Our Lord and Savior. Amen.  

Please pray for the men and women in our armed services, for the military commanders who lead them, for President Obama and his advisors and especially for:
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~ Air Force ~

Fr. (Maj.) Jeffrey Ballou, Nicholas & August Dorval, 

Alan Kelliher, Fr. (1Lt.) James Longe, 

SSgt. David McMaugh, Scott Melbourne, 

Mark Naglack, Steve Naglack, TSgt. Michael Valentin

~ Air Force Reserves ~ 

Kenneth Charest, Aaron Davies, Brett MacKenzie, 
Mark Moreau, Brittney Pereira
~ Air National Guard ~

Brian Abert, Sean Pearce

~ Army ~

Specialist Andrew Brown, PFC Elizabeth Dorn, Matthew Goncalves, Dr. Brian Haney, Specialist Michael Jessmer, 
Major Jeff Joblonski, Capt’s. Paul & Melissa Wilkes 

~ Army National Guard ~ 

Sean Egan
~ Army Reserves ~ 

Bryan Amaral, Dale Petrolati, Niccolo Petrolati

~ Army Special Forces ~ 

Brennan Barreth 

~ Marines ~

Kyle Balderelli, Sgt. Joshua J. Bouchard, David Dorval, 

Jayson Ferreira, Andrew (AJ) Rodrigues, Cory Battles
~ Navy ~ 

GM2 Douglas & Samantha Lawrence, Gregory Lopes, Kayla Tausendfreund, Samantha Roulston 
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OFFERTORY FOR 9/06/2015
$9,644.76
THE MIRROR
$15.00

FUEL
$1,067.00

Total Offertory Collection
$10,726.76 

Budgeted
Actual
Diff. +/-



Weekly


YTD


(The offertory collection is used solely for the operation a3 2
For further information, please contact Jim at 413-583-6339 or jamesmartin47@verizon.net.
MAGNIFICENT CITIES OF CENTRAL & EASTERN EUROPE – A 14-day tour (Sept. 25 – Oct. 8, 2016) featuring Berlin, Prague, Budapest, Vienna, Krakow and Warsaw.  $4,199 pp doubles includes air, hotels, 18 meals, transfers, sightseeing and much more.  For more details, come to the Preview Meeting in the SJB Pastoral Center on Thurs., Oct. 8, 2015, at 6:30pm
P
ARISH RETREAT DAY 
St. Elizabeth Parish, Ludlow will be hosting a Retreat Day on Saturday, October 3, 2015 from 9:00am – 3:00pm, lunch is included. The facilitator for the Retreat will be Peggy Patenaude. 
     Peggy has worked in the field of education, pastoral ministry and spirituality for 45 years. 

In 2002, she founded Taking Time Out, her own retreat and workshop ministry. With her playful spirit, love of storytelling, wonderful sense of humor and her gift of creativity, she motivates, guides and inspires others in their life journeys. The theme for the day will be 
“Don’t Postpone Joy”.       Peggy lives on Cape Cod. 
     You may also visit her website at: www.timeoutretreats.com for additional information about Peggy’s various workshop themes.

Pre-registration is required. You may call the Rectory Office at 583-3467 between the hours of 8:00am – 4:00pm no later than Thursday, September 24, 2015. Admission is free, but free-will donations will be cheerfully accepted.

P

OPE FRANCIS
His Holiness Pope Francis to Address Joint Meeting of Congress on Thursday, September 24, 2015 at 10:00am!
Join us for a live viewing at Elms College, 291 Springfield Street in Chicopee. OR Thursday evening, September 24, 2015 at the Bishop Marshall Center, Elliot Street in Springfield at 7:30pm to view a taped version with discussion to follow.  NO charge and all are welcome!
T

he Office of Ministry with the Deaf 

Services deaf persons and their families in the Diocese of Springfield (all of western Massachusetts). Because of language/communication considerations, and the fact that there is a specific Deaf Culture, the services provided span the range from birth to death. Contact us at 840 Page Boulevard Springfield, MA. 01104VP: 413-241-3193; TTY: 413-391-7340; Voice:413-739-0456 ext. 113E-mail:cathdeafmin@diospringfield.org Director: Fr. Matt Alcombright Office Manager: Kay M. Woods Pastoral Minister: Diana Duff
A

nniversary Mass for Married Couples

Bishop Mitchell T. Rozanski cordially invites all married couples to celebrate their significant wedding anniversaries in 2014/2015 with a special Mass on Sunday, October 18th, at 2:00 p.m., at St. Michael’s Cathedral, Springfield, MA. Many couples celebrating 25th and 50th anniversaries attend every year, but any couples wishing to remember their anniversary with this special liturgy are also most welcome. Please notify the Rectory at 583-3467 of your name and address before Friday, September 25th to receive a personal invitation from Bishop Rozanski.

W

ORLDWIDE MARRIAGE RETREAT

Today’s Gospel says, “For whoever wishes to save his life will lose it, but whoever loses his life for my sake and that of the Gospel will save it.” Are you living out the Gospel in your marriage? Learn how God is calling you to live in your Sacrament. The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are October 23-25 and December 4-6, 2015. For more information call Steve and Michelle O’Leary at 1-800-710-WWME or visit our webpage at www.wwme.org or at https://www.facebook.com/Wwmema
S
T. CECILIA’S CATHOLIC WOMEN’S CLUB
Annual Rummage Sale, November 6 & 7, 2015. For 30+ years our Club has held a Rummage Sale to help the less fortunate fulfill basic needs at affordable prices. Donations of clothing, jewelry, toys, household items, linens, holiday decorations, and books are accepted. Homemade baked goods will also be available for sale. Sale Days: Friday 9:00am – 2:00pm and Saturday 8:30am – Noon.
I

RELAND TOUR
The Irish Cultural Center is sponsoring a 10-day Spring Time Tour to Ireland (May 10-19, 2016) visiting Dingle and Galway. Tour includes roundtrip airfare, roundtrip bus from Elms College to NY’s JFK Airport, all breakfast and dinner meals, top rated hotels, optional day trips, attractions and Irish driver/guide gratuity. Cost of the tour is $2,425 per person sharing; $2,750 for single. An Information Session is planned for Sunday, October 18th at 2:00pm in the Dooley Campus Center at Elms College (Room 207), 291 Springfield Street, Chicopee. For more information call Rose Baker at 519-2135, or rbaker2811@yahoo.com or Pat Baker at 348-3263 
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